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Transportation Committee Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, September 22, 2022 

Lisa Sanchez, Committee Chairperson  
 
The Transportation Committee met on Thursday, September 22, 2022 at the District Office  
located at 1932 Arthur Avenue, Room 403-A. The following board members were present at 
this meeting: Isaac Bowen, Evonne Capers, Nicole Carter, Frank Franz, Laura James, Maria 
Latimer, Reggie Powell, Carol Robinson, Lisa Sanchez, Noorjahan Wells, and Monique 
Williams.   
 
The following information was discussed:  
 

• Informational presentation by the New York State Department of Transportation 
on the replacement of three bridges on the Bronx River Parkway with Safety and 
Mobility Improvements between East 177th Street and Bronx Park  

 
The New York State Department of Transportation informed us that they are in the design 
phase of a capital project to replace three bridge structures carrying the Bronx River Parkway.  
These bridge structures are located between East 177th  Street and the Bronx Zoo/Bronx Park 
and span across railroad facilities and East Tremont Avenue. This project will also replace the 
ramp connection between the southbound Bronx River Parkway and East 177th  Street.  In 
addition, a shared use path for pedestrians and bicyclists is proposed to be constructed on the 
east side of the three new structures. 1st phase of the project is design bid-build project under 
X110.28 and construction is anticipated to commence in Winter of 2023. 2nd phase of the 
project is design-bid project under X110.29 and construction is anticipated to commence in 
Winter of 2024. The committee is in support of the scope and benefits of this project.  


